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This is my first year as c a c chairperson so if you need any more information just let me know. 
      
 C A C run three events each year two of which have taken place. The third namely 
 the individuals will take place on the 25th and 26th of May in Baldoyle Badminton Centre. 
 
Inter-co was run by P J Cooney and went very well. There were some hiccups 
with people not been affiliated to B I but once this was ironed out a very good event took place 
with some very close and exiting games. Laois, Dublin and Meath were winners in the various 
sections. Thanks to P J  for all his hard work in making the event a success. It is most 
appreciated by everyone concerned. 
 
 Inter-league was run by Roy  and Shirley Cobbe. It also produced some very close and exiting 
games.On the minus side some of the  sections were small and people subbing up on teams 
seemed to cause a problem time wise as some of the finals were unable to start on time. 
Despite that a good day was had by all.  A special thanks to Roy and Shirley for running the 
event .We are sorry to hear that it would  
the last year they would be doing so. 
 
  The Individuals will be run by Paddy O'Connell as mentioned above on the 25th and 26th of 
May. This year we hope to play all games over the two days and have no preliminary 
rounds. Lets hope this new format will be successful. 
         
I would like to thank Shirley Cobbe for all her work as Leinster registrar -- she is also  
calling it a day. 
 
Thanks to all the committee members for attending the events and meetings during the year. 
 
 Regards Walter Rountree 
 
Chair/Sec CAC 
May 5 2019 

 
 


